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SAVE THE DATE
3RD ANNUAL WARRIOR CUP GOLF CLASSIC  |  JUNE 18, 2021

Important Dates 2020-2021
November 8, 2020 Open House
December 4, 2020 Christmas Tree Lighting
February 1, 2021 Catholic Schools Week
March 5, 2021 Homecoming
June 4, 2021 Class of 2021 Graduation
June 18, 2021 Warrior Cup Golf Classic

St. Pius X - St. Matthias Academy 
7851 East Gardendale Street  
Downey, CA  90242



Dear Warrior Family,

Ten years ago as I stepped onto this beautiful campus at 7851 
Gardendale Street, I learned about the rich legacy of two unique 
and incredible school communities that endured complex 
challenges spanning 60 years (1953-2013), yet still maintained 
their courageous spirit in fulfilling one mission, to bring the 
values of an authentic Catholic education to teenagers in 
Southeast Los Angeles County. That courageous spirit continues 
today at St. Pius X-St. Matthias Academy (PMA) and our story as 
reflected in this “Building a Legacy 2019-2020 Annual Report” is 
one that I hope continues to inspire your unwavering support of 
our mission through what some will call the most challenging and 
unprecedented times yet. 

Despite the challenges we face as a Catholic school in a COVID-19 environment, it is evident that your commitment to manifesting the values 
of family, faith, and investment in Catholic college preparatory education for youth continues to make a tremendous impact on the lives of the 
students and families served by PMA.  Although the pandemic has presented troubling challenges for our school’s bottom line, the experience 
of navigating through uncharted territory has brought about a new resolve and focus to effectively minister to the needs of those students and 
families God has called us to serve.  Our teachers, staff, and administrators have literally made miracles happen with distance learning and the 
added strains of learning new online platforms while supporting students in their academic, social, and emotional needs during these difficult 
times of separation. 

At the beginning of the 2020-2021 school year, I announced that I would be stepping down as President at PMA in order to answer a call to serve 
Catholic schools in a greater capacity as an Assistant Superintendent at the Department of Catholic Schools for the Archdiocese of Los Angeles. 
I am truly humbled to have had the opportunity to serve, lead, build, and be a part of such an amazing, resilient, spirit and faith filled community 
over the last 10 years. I will deeply miss working with our board, staff, parents, students, and alumni. I am most grateful to YOU, our donors and 
benefactors who have trusted us with the investment of your financial support and I have tremendous hope that PMA can continue to rely on your 
unwavering support.  I have full confidence that our leadership team, under the direction of our long-time Principal and now newly appointed 
Interim President, Mrs. Veronica Zozaya, will ensure success for the tremendous task of guiding PMA through these uncertain times. 

We launched this new year reflecting on our theme of “Encounter” based on the gospel of Luke 24:13-35.  The “encounter” of Christ with two 
disciples on the road to Emmaus, who as result of the crucifixion and death of Jesus, were fearful, scared, and uncertain about the future, 
reminds us of the despair we experienced in the midst of a pandemic, social injustice, and the absence of divine love in human hearts.  Their 
“encounter” with Christ on the road and thereafter leaves them filled with hope, zeal, and a passion for spreading the gospel message, through 
their “encounter” with God the Son, to all. Never before had they known such hope. In a world drenched in violence and oppression, here was a 
man armed with a message of peace and freedom. Into lives nearly overwhelmed by grief and sorrow, he brought compassion and healing and 
the deepest joy. To people who felt like outcasts and aliens, he showed the way home.

Dr. Martin Luther King once stated in his genuine pursuit of racial equality and justice, “We must accept finite disappointment, but never lose 
infinite hope.”   It is this same virtue of hope, that guides the future of PMA forward.  It is my prayer that as you read the contents of this report, 
you too may find a reason to hope and believe in our PMA community.  The gospel values of faith, hope, and love are embedded in the very fabric 
of PMA as a Catholic school, and for this reason our mission is even more critical today than ever before.  

Thank you for being such a meaningful part of my journey in support of the students at St. Pius X-St. Matthias Academy! 

Sincerely in Christ,

Erick Rubalcava 
Outgoing President 

Dear Friends,

As we work to advance the important mission of St. Pius X-St. Matthias Academy, I am firmly committed to ensuring that the momentum we 
have experienced over the last several years continues. I pray that PMA can rely on your support as together we “build a legacy” for future 
generations. I look forward to working with all of you as we help our students to “recognize their significance and seize their opportunities.”

God Bless,

Veronica Zozaya
Principal & Interim President

Thank you so much to those of you who have contributed to PMA’s Building a Legacy Annual Fund in the past!  
This year’s work is underway once again and our goal is $135,000.  With your support remarkable things continue 
to happen in the life of the school and most importantly in the lives of the students we serve.  

As a Catholic High School, PMA is not supported by public funds, relying primarily on tuition and fees from families, 
the vast majority choosing to make great sacrifices in order to provide the gift of a Catholic education.  With 
96% of students relying on school subsidized scholarships for the opportunity to attend PMA, contributions from 
generous benefactors like yourselves, are critical.  We rely on you – our PMA community of alumni, parents and 
friends to help.

We humbly ask that you join us by contributing to the 2020 Building a Legacy Annual Fund today.  No other 
return on investment is as great as impacting the life of a child.  

We have included a remittance envelope with this Annual Report for your convenience.  If you prefer to make your 
gift electronically, please visit our website and go to the “SUPPORT” tab.  Using the dropdown menu, please select, 
“Building a Legacy Fund”. 

Building a Legacy Annual Fund

Board Chairperson - Diane Martinez, Pius X ‘78

Many PMA students are recipients of scholarships from those graduates who came before 
them.  We are so grateful for the gifts we receive when alumni groups come together to 
support today’s students.

Perhaps you have a reunion coming up?  What better way to commemorate the gift of your 
education and the friendships you have made, than by helping a current student!

Please reach out to Renee Salvador ‘88, Director of Advancement, with questions or for 
assistance when making a donation: rsalvador@piusmatthias.org or 
562-861-2271, ext.1025.

Classmates 
from St. 
Matthias High 
School’s Class 
of 1990 have 
come together 
to help support 
two freshman 
girls in need.

Pius X alumna, 
Margaret 
DeMott-Feldman, 
gives this award 
in memory 
of a beloved 
classmate who 
tragically passed 
away in 1993.  
This award 
follows a student 
during all four 
years at PMA.

Classmates 
from Pius X 
Class of 1962 
formed a 
scholarship 
which follows 
one student 
in each grade 
level during 
their four years 
at PMA.

St. Pius X - St. Matthias Academy Advisory Board

Class of 1990
Scholarship

Class of 1971 Kathy Delis 
Memorial Scholarship

Class of ‘62 
Can Do Scholarship



100% OF PMA 2020 GRADUATES WERE ACCEPTED TO COLLEGE OR 
CHOSE TO PROUDLY SERVE IN THE US MILITARY

The mission of St. Pius X - St. Matthias Academy is to provide a challenging Catholic college preparatory education in a supportive learning 
community that will positively affect the lives of teenagers, and provide opportunities for all students to grow in faith, learn without limits, 
and live with a purpose.

St. Pius X - St. Matthias Academy will excel in creating a Catholic educational environment where students recognize their significance in 
our school community, are encouraged and supported to seize opportunities to grow and lead, emerging as empowered, faith inspired and 
contributing citizens of their community and the world.  We will be known for visionary leadership; innovative and passionate educators; 
inspired, tenacious and optimistic students; supportive families and an engaged community.

Male: 47%
Female: 53%

Vision

Mission

74%

attending 4 year
college

25%

attending 2 year
college 1%

Military

Demographics

Recognize your Significance
Seize your Opportunities

PMA

Average Class Size:  23
Student Teacher Ratio:  14:1
Faculty/Staff With Graduate Level Degree and/or Subject Area Credential: 80%
Alumni Faculty/Staff:  15%

Students Receiving Scholarships to Attend PMA:  96%
Families Who Meet Federal Poverty Guidelines:  53%

Catholic Students:  90%
Attended Catholic Elementary Schools:  88%

Glanceat a

Once a Warrior,
Always a Warrior

On July 1, 2020 Diane Martinez, Pius X Class of 1978, took her place as Chairperson of her beloved 
Alma Mater and the story came full circle.  During the four years she attended Pius X High School 
from 1974-1978, Diane was involved in her share of extracurriculars from Student Government all 
four years to the Glee Club, and eventually even being crowned Prom Queen during her senior year.  
Always a Warrior in its truest sense, even she could not have guessed that all of these years later she 
would return to lead the school in the capacity she now serves.

Diane became a member of PMA’s Advisory Board in 2014 and has been instrumental in re-engaging 
alumni during the school’s evolution as it was rebranded, St. Pius X - St. Matthias Academy, beautifully 
blending two great traditions.  Diane has served as Co-Chair of the Warrior Cup Golf Classic, the 
school’s largest annual fundraiser, since its inception three years ago.  A proud member of PMA’s 
Hall of Fame, Diane was inducted to its esteemed ranks in 2018, she is recognized for her significant 
service to the community, exemplifying the tenants of pride, virtue and purpose, true Warrior Spirit!

Before walking the hallowed halls of then Pius X High School, Diane attended Our Lady of the Rosary 
Catholic Elementary School in the neighboring city of Paramount.  Born and raised in Paramount, 
where she served as a City Council Representative from 1994 - 2019 during which time she was a 
much beloved six-term Mayor, Diane still calls the city home.

Diane’s educational background includes a Bachelor’s Degree in Liberal Studies from California 
State University, Long Beach and a Master’s Degree in Education Administration from California 
State University, Dominguez Hills.  She spent over 30 years of her career teaching in the classroom 
and also served as a Reading Resource Coach.  During her term in office, she served as President of 
California Contract Cities Association representing 70 cities with more than seven million residents. 
She was recently appointed to Lakewood Regional Medical Center’s Governing Board and also serves 
on the board of the Los Cerritos YMCA of Greater Long Beach.

Diane retired in 2019 and in addition to the position she holds at her Alma Mater, in her spare time, 
she enjoys playing golf, traveling, reading and attending Country Music Concerts. And of course 
since one of her fondest high school memories was attending athletic events, Diane can still be 
found in the stands cheering today’s Warriors onto victory.

As she settles into her new role as PMA Advisory Board Chairperson, Diane says she is honored to 
serve her Alma Mater in this new capacity and wishes everyone a blessed and successful 2020- 2021 
school year!

Greg Breen
Linda Dakin-Grimm

Regina Dell’Oro
Gary Grimm

Dcn Mario Guerra
Mary Rose Jeffry

Nancy Kim-Portillo
Dr. James McAndrews
Jeanie McHatton, ‘64
Raymond Rivera, ‘72
Claudia Rodarte, ‘99

Rick Rodriguez
Raul Salinas, ‘78

Stephanie Senteno-Tapia
John H. Smet

Charlie Steinmetz
Fr. Sam Ward

Board Chairperson - Diane Martinez, Pius X ‘78

St. Pius X - St. Matthias Academy Advisory Board


